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Welcome back to 2019 and the spring term! 
We wish everyone a very Happy New Year, good health and happiness.  

Communication and our open door policy 
A reminder that for matters concerning your child, 
your first port-of-call is your child’s class teacher(s).  
Each phase has a leader for any matters that cannot 
be easily resolved with the class teacher:  
EYFS Phase Leader: Mrs Conrad 
Key Stage 1 Phase Leader: Mrs Hawkins  
Lower Key Stage 2 Phase Leader: Mr Burrows 
Upper Key Stage 2 Phase Leader: Mr Anderson 
There will be parent-consultation meetings after 
February half-term.   
Mrs Strong (Deputy Headteacher) and I are also 
available to you and at least one of us is usually 
outside in the morning. With regard to this, we 
politely request you do not email or write to us. We 
will, however, be pleased to meet with you in person 
for important/urgent issues, including safeguarding 
and child protection. Please contact the school office 
to arrange a mutually convenient time.  
Mrs Ronchetti (SENDCo) should be contacted with 
regards to Special Educational Needs and/or 
Disabilities and Mrs Viney (Inclusion Leader for Pupil 
Premium and Family Support) can also be contacted 
regarding additional needs.  
The school office will also be pleased to help you 
with general enquiries. In short, if you have a 
question or concern please come and talk to us.   

Mrs Morris  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Week beginning 7

th
 January 

NO CLUBS THIS WEEK (apart from Glee) 
Mon 7

th
: Year 6 Polar Explorers Training Day 

Tues 8
th

: Year 2 Forest School begins 
2.45-3.15pm Rowan Class Celebration of Learning 
 
Week beginning 14

th
 January  

EXTERNALLY LED CLUBS BEGIN THIS WEEK 
Mon 14

th
: Year 3 Swimming starts 

Thurs 17
th

: Chartwells Lunch – Children’s Choice 
Menu 
 
 
 

 
 

A reminder that Monday 11
th

 February is an INSET 
Day and school will be closed.  

 
 
Please see the attached calendar of key dates 

and events for the spring term. Please also 
see our website calendar, as well as separate 

letters, for more information.  
 
  

 
 
 
 

 

 

mailto:office@summerleaschool.co.uk
https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/login?destination=give-your-views


  

Twitter@Summerleahearts 
You can follow all of our latest news and 
events on Twitter and will soon be 
approaching our second anniversary as a 
Twitter account holder! We tweet regularly 
about all sorts of things and it’s a great way 
of keeping in touch with the variety of 
activities taking place each week. We use 
Twitter to celebrate, share and learn.  
Please follow us if you can; thank you for 
your interest and support.  
 

 

Staffing Update 
This term we welcome two new members of 
staff to our team.  
Mrs Kat Saunders is taking over from Miss 
Axton in Sycamore Class (Year 5).  
Mrs Sara Lade has been appointed as After 
School Care Club Assistant and is taking over 
from Miss Parsons.  
We are delighted Mrs Saunders and Mrs 
Lade are joining us and hope they will settle 
in quickly and be very happy here.  
In addition, we have appointed a Speech and 
Language Teaching Assistant following the 
departure of Mrs Kirkwood.  
Mrs King (Learning Support Assistant) will be 
taking over this role in the afternoons and 
working under the direction of the Inclusion 
Team.  
Congratulations to Mrs King who is a long 
standing and experienced member of our 
LSA team.  

Winston’s Wish 
Winston’s Wish supports children and 
young people after the death of a parent or 
sibling. This is a charity very close to our 
hearts here at Summerlea. We held a 
collection for Winston’s Wish at the end of 
our Carols by Candlelight service on 
Monday 17th December. £115.42 was raised 
and will greatly help them to give bereaved 
children the support they need. Thank you 
for your generous donations. If you would 
like to know more about Winston’s Wish 
then please visit their website: 
www.winstonswish.org   

 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

French phrase of the fortnight 
This week our phrase of the fortnight is:   
bonne année (Happy New Year) 
 
 
 

 

 Christmas and Fundraising  
The end of the autumn term 2018 brought 
all of the usual seasonal festivities.  
We hope you enjoyed the various 
Christmas plays and concerts - 
congratulations to all of the children for 
great performances including superb 
singing! At the end of each production we 
had a collection for FOSS and these raised a 
fantastic £267.79 towards our library fund.  
Prior to production week we had our 
annual Christmas Fair which was a great 
success and we are extremely pleased to be 
able to announce that the total raised from 
this event was a terrific £3,719.83. This is 
simply brilliant and our thanks go to the 
core FOSS committee members for bringing 
fresh ideas, energy and enthusiasm.  
Thank you also to those who helped behind 
the scenes and/or on the day itself (this 
included many parents, grandparents, staff, 
governors and year 6 pupils) as well as to 
everyone who came along to show their 
support and spend their pennies!  
The refurbishment and restocking of the 
library is an ambitious project but one that 
will benefit all pupils and this amount will 
go a substantial way towards our vision for 
this.  
Thank you again for your incredible 
support.  
 

Clubs for Year 1 to 6 
You will be hearing if your child has got into a 
before/after school club this spring term later 
on this week. If you receive a club form please 
complete and return it. Thank you. Please note 
that teacher led clubs do not begin until the 
week of 21st January.  
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

http://www.winstonswish.org/


  



  

  



  

 
 

 

  



  

 

 
 

 

 

  

  



  

 
 

 

 



  

 

 
 

 

 

 

  

  



  

 


